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Application for Special Rates Variation
PO Box K35

HAYMARKET POST SHOP

NSW 1240

Dear Sir,

Clarence Valley Council
Proposed Rate Increase
Proposed Special Variation — Rates increase of 6.5% (5 Years)

As you would be aware the Clarence Valley Council has applied for a Special Rate Variation of 6.5%
(37% over a 5 year period) on the grounds that it needs the additional revenue to comply with the
benchmarks set by the State Government’s “Fit For The Future” initiative.

By way of background information Clarence Valley Council was formed in 2004 as the result of a
forced amalgamation of four general purpose councils, a water supply Council and a Flood
Mitigation Authority. The four general purpose councils were:”

1. Copmanhurst Shire Council
2. Grafton City Council
3. Pristine Waters Shire Council
4. Maclean Shire Council
At this time Maclean Shire Council was the only Council which did not have a budget in deficit.

The new Council (Clarence Valley Council) has continually increased its deficit since amalgamation
despite assurances every year for 10 years that the problem with the Budget was being addressed
and “good times were ahead” due to the dedication and excellence in performance of the
management team.

An increase in Council rates would not improve this Council’s performance as the problems are not
due to a shortage in revenue but are due entirely to total incompetence in management and a lack
of expertise in all functions of a regional council (engineering works, planning matters and financial
management). | could detail numerous examples of mismanagement in planning, engineering and
the general administration of Council’s activities but they are too numerous for this submission.

The management team and the majority of Councillors consistently demonstrate their
incompetence. They lack the expertise and competence to administer a simple cafe lease in the
Grafton Art Gallery let alone a local government area of 50,000 people. If this Council was a private
corporation it would have been in receivership 7 years ago.

I can give two examples which are symptomatic of this Council’s incompetence —






I would again stress that the Council’s problems are not caused by a lack of revenue but by sheer
incompetence at every level of management.

Yours faithfully

Chris Clews





